
              September 2015  Newsletter of the  

           Rabun Chapter (522) of Trout Unlimited  
                Editor:  Michele Crawford crawfordart@windstream.net  

           Rabun TU’s Award Winning Web Site  http.//rabuntu.org/site/ 

“Most fishermen swiftly learn that it’s a pretty good rule never to show a  

favorite spot to any fisherman you wouldn’t trust with your wife.” 

John Voelker 
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Notes from the President  

 
 In this week’s fishing report, our Fearless Fisheries Leader, Jeff Durniak, suggested that, 
at this time of the year, we need to be “hunters” when fishing- stalking our prey very 
carefully. Well, that also applies to the Chapter’s current situation of being HOMELESS. 
Before we make a final decision on any option, we need to explore all of our options. So, 
if you have an idea of where we can establish a permanent home at little or no cost, and 
have weather-protected storage for our camping, fly-tying, raffle, & Rendezvous sup-

plies, I need to hear from you ASAP! Charlie Breithaupt, Terry Rivers, & David Ruth are the three-man commit-
tee who have volunteered to check out suggested meeting places, so you can contact them as well with your 
ideas.  
And, speaking of being a “hunter”, Ray King has begun assigning solicitations for the coming Rendezvous. Last 
year’s Rendezvous did not bring in enough for the Chapter to operate with a positive budget plan. I encourage 
you to hunt through your “stuff” for raffle and silent auction items, as well as look to those you deal with on a 
regular basis for donations. And NOW is the time to solicit those items, while businesses are doing well.  
Our September meeting will be the final meeting for you to nominate our officers and directors for the com-
ing year. After any additional nominations are fielded, we will vote. As it stands right now, Kathy Breithaupt 
has been nominated as Secretary to replace outgoing Wayne Prosser; Ray Gentry and David Ruth have been 
nominated to replace outgoing Board members Jim Kidd and Frank Patton; and finally, Larry Walker has ac-
cepted the position vacated by Jim Kidd as our Advocacy Chair. Thank you to all who have stepped up.  
Finally, please check out the Forward Casting dates for meetings and activities. For the time being, Chapter 
meeting locations will be sent out a week prior to the meeting as an addendum to Tight Lines. Plus, there is 
plenty going on during September through the end of the year. Your Chapter needs you to step up and partici-
pate. Be a HUNTER! It’s fall, but don’t fall down on our mission.  
Steve  

Our great friend and fellow fisherman, Garland “Griz” Stewart passed away on Tuesday, August 11, 2015.  

Griz was surround by his family as he drifted out of this world and on to the next fishing trip.  Griz served on 

multiple levels for Trout Unlimited.  Not only always giving  of his time, Griz donated many of his hand-

made creations to chapters across the state for their fund raising efforts.  He was a true craftsman.  He loved 

wood working including making really unique pens and custom building fly rods.   

 

He also of course loved fly fishing and sharing his knowledge with others.  Griz 

corned the phrase for our own Rabun Rendez-

vous. “As always I am looking forward to the 

Rendezvous, it's like a big old family reun-

ion.” Garland Stewart.  

Thanks for everything Griz that you 

ever did for the ole Rabunites!  We 

will treasure the memories! We’ll 

catch up you later around the bend.  

 

Follow this link here for several photos of Griz through the years!  

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/wfv5tu9wcezd0g1/AADuyN05r4iQURnhOtckGL0ja?dl=0
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Forward Casting Calendar  
 

Sept. 12 (Sat)  Georgia State Council TU meeting.  The Cohutta Chapter will be host-

ing the meeting from 9 am to noon at the Cabela’s Store in Acworth.  

Sept. 17 (Thurs) Regular monthly meeting.  Unless notified dif-

ferent, meeting will be at Rabun Gap Presbyterian Church in the 

Fellowship Hall. No Fly Tying. Social at 6:30 and meeting at 7:00.  

The subject matter from our guest speaker will be about Brook 

Trout!! “ Brook trout response to habitat improvements" by Ga 

DNR Senior biologist Anthony Rabern. Leon taught us the "how" in 

his program and now his supervisor will  explain what happened and 

where we should go in the future.  What a great program so mark 

your calendars now.  

Sept. 19 (Sat) “Tie-1-On” Bass Pro Shop. Volunteers needed.  Contact Terry Rivers.  

Sept. 24 (Thurs) Monthly BOD meeting. Rabun Gap Presbyterian Church Fellow-

ship Hall.  Meeting starts at 6:30; all are welcome!!  

 

Sept. 26 (Sat) Unicoi Outdoor Adventure Day.  Fun for the entire family!! Volunteers 

will be needed !!   

Oct. 10 (Sat) Georgia Women Flyfishers host Casting for Confidence at Frog Hollow 

for Breast Cancer survivors.  More information on page 4.  

Oct. 15 (Thurs)  Regular monthly meeting.  Details of meeting to come.  

Oct. 22 (Thurs)  Monthly BOD meeting. Rabun Gap Presbyterian Church Fellow-

ship Hall.  Meeting starts at 6:30; all are welcome!!  

 

Nov. 4 - 8 (Wed - Sun)  FALL CAMPOUT!! This year we will be at Oconee State 

Park.  Click here for the link to their camp site reservation link.  Kathy Breithaupt coor-

dinating.  Will need volunteer chefs  for each breakfast and supper meal.  Meal’s will be 

$5.00 per person per meal.  Contact Kathy at knc615@windstream.net , or at  706-782-

6954 to book a meal reservation or to volunteer to be one of  the guest chefs.  

 

Dec. 8 (Tues) Christmas Dinner.  Rabun Manor starting at 6pm. Save the date. 

JANUARY  23, 2016 RABUN RENDEZVOUS!! SAVE THE DATE!!   

http://southcarolinaparks.reserveamerica.com/
mailto:knc615@windstream.net?subject=Fall%20Campout%20


To view a Hatch Chart for all month click   

https://georgiawildlife.wordpress.com/category/fishing/
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/sc/nwis/uv?site_no=02177000
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/ga/nwis/uv?site_no=02178400
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/nc/nwis/uv?site_no=03504000
http://waterdata.usgs.gov/nc/nwis/uv?site_no=03500000
http://www.srh.noaa.gov/ffc/html/rva.php
http://www.ngatu692.com/Hatch_Charts.html
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None at all 
 

All year 

 

All Day 

 

Dredging Nymphs:  

 12-16 Prince, Hare’s Ear, Zugbug, PT 

#14 Parachute Adams is always a good 

searching pattern 

Midges  All year All Day 18-22 Griffith's Gnat  

 18-22 Midge Pupa  

Small Dun Caddis  All Month  Mid AM to Late PM  8 Brown Elk or Deer Hair Caddis 

18 Grey Caddis Pupa 

Large October Caddis  Late  Early AM and Late PM 8-10 Ginger Elk Hair 

8-10 Ginger Caddis Pupa 

Trico Mayfly  

Trico Spinner Fall  

Mid to Late Mid AM 

Late PM 

20 Parachute Trico, Trico emerger  

20–22 Poly Wing Black Spinner  

Terrestrials – Ants, Beetles, 

Crickets, Inch-Worms, Etc  
Various Times & Sizes  Various Times & Sizes  Various Times & Sizes  

Blue Winged Olive &  

Blue Quill (important)  

Late  Late AM to Mid PM  16-20 BWO, Blue Quill or Adams Para-

chute 

 16-20 BWO nymph or Pheasant Tail 

  THE BUGS     Suggested flies   Time of Day    Time of Month  

“Don’t Let Go of the Fly Line in Your Rod 

Hand During the Hook Set” 

A wise tip from Louis Cahill over at Gink 

and Gasoline.  Read this informative piece 

from his blog by clicking here! 

Tips, Trips, and More:  

http://www.georgia-outdoors.com/forum/showthread.php?t=108063
http://www.ginkandgasoline.com/fly-fishing-tips-technique/dont-let-go-of-the-fly-line-in-your-rod-hand-during-the-hook-set-2/
http://rabuntu.org/site/chattooga-river-anglers-diary/
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Rabunite Fishing Reports 

Pat and Doug’s 2015 Western Fishing Trip Report: By Pat Hopton, Past Prez 

On Saturday, Aug 19 Doug Adams, aka The Old Man, and myself departed 

Rabun Gap, GA on our annual trip to destinations “west of Hiawassee”.   

These trips are a necessary treatment for an ailment known as the ‘Rocky 

Mountain Fever”, of which Doug and I are severely affected. 

After a brief delay in Dillard, we made the two day drive across the Midwest 

with no problems.   On our first night in the Rocky Mountains, at slightly over 

10,000 feet in elevation, we looked up in awe at the Milky Way and countless 

stars strewn across the night sky.  The Treatment had begun! 

Our first day in the Rockies began with “collecting fodder” in a small creek.   

Collecting fodder means to catch – and keep! – enough small brookies to make 

several meals of “crispy critters” for the next several days. 

We then continued our drive westward to a Forest Service campground in a 

grove of trees alongside a good-sized river.  We didn’t quite make it to the 

campground before stopping alongside the Forest road to sleep. 

We were awakened early the next morning by a banging on the camper door.  

It was Rabunite Kyle Burrell!   He had heard we were going to be in the area 

and, since he had the next three days off, came looking for us. 

Our first day fishing with Kyle involved taking his drift boat across a beautiful 

lake to an incredible brook trout stream in an equally incredibly beautiful valley.  Unfortunately the mountains 

were shrouded in smoke from the wildfires in Washington State, and the smoke would not lift for our entire trip. 

The next day was spent with me and Kyle fishing the headwaters of another river.  The catching started slow, 

and Kyle and I even considered calling it quits.  But we fished further on and 

soon started catching 14-16” cutthroat trout!  It was an awesome day of fishing 

and catching.  That evening we had a wonderful dinner with Kyle, Butch Mar-

tin, and some other area guides at Butch’s cabin. 

Kyle then treated us to a day of driftboat fly fishing trip down a well-known 

local river.  I never thought I would see The Old Man in a boat but I did and I 

have the pictures to prove it!   Although the catching was slow, it was steady 

and good.  

The final day with Kyle was spent fishing the river near our campsite in the 

grove of trees. Thanks, Kyle, for treating us to some great fishing and 

hospitality! 

Doug and then I drove eastward to a private campground where we took hot showers and had  burgers and beer 

for supper.  We then went to our final destination, an abandoned Forest Service campground on a river known 

for its Trico hatches in late August.   While there we met an old friend, Automatic Bob.   

While there we caught many fish, including 

browns and rainbows.  Doug honed his new 

wading and casting skills to catch trout – us-

ing a size #20 Trico spinner! 

After our days there we made and uneventful 

drive home, arriving back at Rabun Gap on 

Sunday , August 30.  The Treatment was 

complete and sufficient for another year. 

          Whaaaaa  Whoooooooo!!! 
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Forward Casting  

http://www.nbcnews.com/nightly-news/female-cancer-survivors-bond-over-flyfishing-wyoming-n406156
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JiJaZbYfpLk
mailto:Georgia%20Women%20Flyfishers%20host%20Casting%20for%20Confidence?subject=Casting%20For%20Confidence%20
http://www.georgiawomenflyfishing.com/#!cfc/c1rfm
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Back Casting  

https://www.facebook.com/WildlifeResourcesDivisionGADNR/videos/vb.101012503387/10153068987383388/?type=2&theater
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Back Casting  

Dear TU Members in Georgia: 

There has been much said about climate change, what is causing it and to what extent it will effect the cold water fisheries in the 
United States and in particular in Georgia.  Moreover, there have been surveys taken with very limited data from opinions on the real 
and perceived effects of climate change. 

You are receiving this brief, but important survey with hopes that you will take time to complete it and allow the opinions from Geor-
gia TU members to be heard. The Georgia Council will use the information gathered to help drive our strategies and priorities in our 
future conservation efforts. 

Upon completion of the survey the Georgia TU chapter with the greatest member percentage response will receive a 
Winston fly rod of their choice to use in their next fund raising event.  And the runner up will get a nice prize too! 

Please take a few moments to compete this short survey.  Thank you for your time. 

Click  on the blue highlighted area to take the survey!  Take the GA Council Climate Change Survey   

In the News  

http://cts.vresp.com/c/?9GAGeorgia/9e9c07d39d/2252777f03/241dd89cec
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In the News  
Upper Little Tennessee Watershed Plan: Draft Plan Available for Review 

 
Last June, the City of Dillard received  a 319(h) grant from the Georgia Environmental Protection Division of 

the Department of Natural Resources to develop an approved 9 Element Watershed Plan in the Upper Little 

Tennessee River watershed in Rabun County, Georgia.  

A watershed restoration plan is a voluntary, collaborative process that provides a roadmap for communities to 

systematically identify water quality problems and make suggestions for ways to address these problems. 

The draft plan is now available for review and comment at littletnplan.com. Watershed residents and those 

with an interest in the upper Little Tennessee River are encouraged to review the plan. Comments can be made 

via the website as well. 

Paper copies of the plan are also available at Dillard City Hall: 706-746-5891. 

Thank you, 

Jenny Sanders 
Broadfork Consulting 

864.647.4514 

NOTE:  Jenny  was our June meeting presenter and she discussed this very topic.   

http://littletnplan.com
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS & UPDATES 

Don’t forget to keep up with the Foxfire Boys 

and all their happenings at the Nichols Center 

by visiting their face book page. Click here to 

check out the calendar of events.  

Current membership: 187 members, 28 life members, 9 stream explorers 

Welcome New Members: Hugh Harper! Hope to see you on the river soon!  

Thanks for re-upping your membership:  Doug Adams, Doug Mans-

field, James Nixon, Larry Peevy and Tom Shirley.  

Time to renew your membership:  Allison Adams, Eugene Pipkin, 

Cody Story and Ron Wilson.  

Our deepest condolences go out to our President Steve Perry and his family on the loss of his 

stepmother in Maryland following a brief illness. She passed away on September 7th.  Please 

keep Steve, Liz and family in your thoughts and prayers in the days ahead.  

The following equipment is offered for sale by Peter 

Croes.  He can be reached via VolMan0001@Gmail.com 

or 863/944-8312.  All are in excellent like new condi-

tion! 

1.      WINSTON: Boron III-LS 2WT 7’ 4-piece w/factory 

Tube & Custom Rod/Reel Travel Case (Used Once) 

$475.00. 

2.      GREYS: Streamflex XF2 (GROXF2SF104) 4WT 

10’ 4-piece Factory Tube (Used Twice) $185.00. 

3.      HMH Exhibition Fly Tying Vice All the features of 

the HMH Standard plus: Micro, Omni and Magnum 

Jaws, Tube Conversion Tool, Large Nickel Plated Lock-

ing Cam Lever, Solid Brass Pedestal Base, C-clamp Kit, 

Bobbin Rest, Profile Plate, Black HMH Road Trip Tyer's 

Bag, HMH’s Lifetime Guarantee, barely used ($785.00); 

and the  HMH Tube Vise Con-

verter  ($64.95)  [Combined MSRP $849.95] used for 

photo and 1 Rabun TU fly tying session$475.00.   

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Nichols-CenterBlue-Ridge-Music-Clayton-Ga/485726238166176
http://www.facebook.com/rabuntu
mailto:VolMan0001@Gmail.com
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President 

 Steve Perry  

Membership Recruitment & Retention, 

Nominating Committee Chair , 

Project Healing Waters BOD Agenda, 

Budget   

(828)-371-1633 flygide@gmail.com 

Vice President  

Kent Wilson  
Mack Martin Rod Raffle, 

Property Manager  

706-746-7488 kandcwilson@windstream.net 

Treasurer  

Joel Wise  
Reports & Budget  706-782-7538 jwise@windstream.net  

Secretary  

Wayne Prosser  

BOD Minutes, Correspondence, 

Records  
706-746-6293 wp0968@windstream.net 

Past President  

Pat Hopton 

Social Media & Leadership 

Support & Dream Trip Ticket 

Sales  

706-782-4978 scotts_creek58@yahoo.com 

Director - 2015 

Jim Kidd  

Advocacy Director   706-782-2474 Jikidd@windstream.net 

Director - 2015 

Frank Patton  

Kids Fishing Events 770-339-7095 julianfpatton@yahoo.com 

Director - 2016 

Jerry McFalls 

Liaison with Local Scouts, Stream 

Projects, Safety Coordinator, 

Trout in the Classroom & Annual 

Indian Lake Cookout  

706-782-8357 threeforksadventures@hotmail.com  

Director - 2016 

Ray King  
Rabun Rendezvous, Audio-

Visual Set Up  

828-349-2786 rayking@frontier.com 

Director - 2017 

Gordon Vanderpool 
  turningstonesflyfish-

ing@yahoo.com 

Director - 2017  

Charlie Breithaupt 

Trout Camp, 

 Fly Fishing 101 

706-782-6954 knc615@windstream.net 

Director - 2018 

Mike Fuller  

  david2053@windstream.net 

Director - 2018 

Frank Tolbert  

Media Outreach   frankdavidtolbert@gmail.com 

Voting Board of Directors : 

Rabun TU Officers & Directors for F/Y2015 

Charlie & Kathy  

Breithaupt  

Trout Camp, 

 Fly Fishing 101 

706-782-6954 knc615@windstream.net 

Michele Crawford  Tight lines Editor, Women’s Out-

reach, Memorials  
706-490-4574 crawfordart@windstream.net 

Terry Rivers  Fly Tying Workshops  706-782-7419 tlr1121@windstream.net 

Jim Kidd Advocacy Director   706-782-2474 Jikidd@windstream.net 

Jeff Durniak  Meeting Programs & hosting 

speaker to dinner 
706-892-6576 jeffdurniak@yahoo.com 

Glenn English  Chapter Campouts  706-212-9983 genglish09@yahoo.com 

Non Voting Leaders : 

mailto:flygide@gmail.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:jwise@windstream.net?subject=Money%20or%20Budget%20Question%20
mailto:wp0968@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:scotts_creek58@yahoo.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:Jikidd@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:julianfpatton@yahoo.com?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:threeforksadventures@hotmail.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:rayking@frontier.com?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:turningstonesflyfishing@yahoo.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:turningstonesflyfishing@yahoo.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:knc615@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:david2053@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:frankdavidtolbert@gmail.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:knc615@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:crawfordart@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU
mailto:tlr1121@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:Jikidd@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:jeffdurniak@yahoo.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
mailto:genglish09@yahoo.com?subject=Rabun%20TU%20

